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LIS/ACD/2021/2003 Date:27/03/2021

Dear Parents,
Greetings from Loyola International School!

Through this circular, we would like to inform our parents about the Class Groups and Rotational
Schedule that have been made to ensure, that we comply with the recent announcement of the
Ministry of Education and Higher Education (MOEHE) of keeping the on-campus attendance to 30%.

Class Groups:
Each section is divided into 3 Groups as listed below:
1. Group 1: Roll Numbers 1-10
2. Group 2: Roll Numbers 11 - 20
3. Group 3: Roll Numbers 21 -30
Note: Roll Numbers of all students for the new Academic Year 2021/22 will be updated shortly.
Class Schedule:

The intent behind the above Class Groups is aimed to keep the campus attendance to below 30% as well
as ensure on any given day, a child receives regular classes either on-campus or through the online
learning in a blended approach.

e On Days of Group 1 attending classes On-Campus, Groups 2 & 3 will attend the Online learning
through the Zoom Platform.

e On Days of Group 2 attending On-Campus, Group 1 & 3 will attend the Online Learning
e On Days of Group 3 attending On-Campus, Group 1 & 2 will attend the Online Learning

Classes Operating Hours:

o KG Sections: 07:00am — 11:00am
e  Primary Sections: 07:00am — 1:30pm

Note: Ramadan Timings will be adjusted as per the Ministry Directives and will be informed well in
advance.

The attached file gives you a calendarized view of your child’s potential On-Campus Days schedules for
the complete Term — 1.

New CMS Portal:

We would like to inform that the School has designed a new Campus Management System (CMS) for all
our Parents, Students and Staff. More information along with Log In credentials along with a detailed
Guide on how to use the portal will be published to all the Students & Parents through a separate email
shortly.
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Cancellation of School Transportation:

After a lot of consideration, we would like to inform that owing to the limited number of On Campus
days for students, the Management at Loyola International Schools has decided to cancel the
Transport service for students until the end of Term 1.

Student Attendance:

As your child/Children move up into a new academic year, we would like to emphasize on the value of
regular attendance — both on-campus and Online.

e All students are required to maintain a minimum attendance of 75% for the academic year.

e Attendance will be monitored very closely.

We would like to inform all our Parents about the following exemption policies approved by the Ministry
of Education and Higher Education:

1) Exemptions to the on-campus classes are only allowed for children holding chronic disease
certificates issued by the Ministry of Public Health

2) Exemptions to the on-campus classes are accepted if the Child/Children are out of the country
and are not able to attend physical classes at the campus

3) Last category of the exemptions to the on-campus classes, are allowed to child/children in
guarantine, provided such quarantine requirements are supported by a document from the
Ministry of Public Health

We would like to reassure all our Parents that Loyola International School, will continue to take all the
necessary precautionary measures prescribed by the Ministry of Public Health for the On-Campus
Learning environments in the school.

Should you require further information, please write to us at info.oasis@lisdoha.com

Looking forward to seeing you soon. Have a nice day!

Best regards,

o

Principal
Loyola International School
Qatar
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